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A life spent for others. Fr Davide
FACCHINELLO, sdb
Born in the thousand-year-old city of Treviso on 21 May 1974,
Davide was baptised in the parish church of Loria (Treviso)
where his family lived. He attended primary school in his
birthplace and continued as a boarder in the two-year graphics
school at the San Giorgio Institute in Venice, where he met
the Salesians. He began a live-in experience in the Salesian
Community in Mogliano Veneto, continuing his graphic design
studies  in  Noventa  Padovana  where  he  received  his
qualifications. This experience led him to learn about the
activities  of  the  parish  oratory  in  Mogliano,  summer
leadership  initiatives,  and  formation  groups,  which  would
become catalysts for his response to a divine call, entering
the novitiate in 1993. His first pastoral destination was in
the  Mogliano  Veneto  Astori  house  as  Catechist  for  middle
school, where he remained until 2011. He then received a new
destination  to  the  House  at  Este  as  vice-rector  of  the
community and pastoral animator among the students at the Job
Training Centre. This gave him a heartfelt desire for pastoral
experience  in  mission  lands,  and  he  put  himself  at  the
disposal of the Salesian Congregation for this purpose. As his
superiors indicated Peru as his destination, he immediately
began to study Spanish, a language he continued to improve in
while in the mission, at the same time as he immersed himself
in the local culture.

Since  his  arrival  in  Peru  in  2017,  after  a  period  of
acclimatisation he was sent to the missionary community at
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Monte Salvado, in the region of Cusco. He started as assistant
parish priest of Mary Help of Christians Parish, Quebrada
Honda, in the Yanatile Valley, deep in the jungle where the
Salesians  accompany  the  Andean  missions.  After  almost  two
years, he was appointed parish priest there on 12 April 2019.

As soon as he arrived, he dedicated himself to getting to know
the people and putting himself at their pastoral service,
being faithful to the instructions of the Archdiocese of Cusco
and in collaboration with the local community. Since it was a
missionary parish, he periodically visited all seventy-three
communities, travelled to the most remote villages and reached
the most humble and remote homes in a vast region. Eager to
get even closer to the souls he served, he set about learning
the Quechua language.

He initiated assistance and promotion projects, such as the
parish canteen and a comprehensive psychological assistance
programme, and, as a good Salesian, he gave encouragement to
many oratories in the various villages. He intensely developed
the renewal of catechesis along the lines of the RCIA, in
harmony with the Province’s Educative and Pastoral Project.
His commitment to the local Church was so great that he was
appointed Dean of the region by the Archbishop of Cuzco. Among
the testimonies of the people, the special care he had for
some  people  (the  poorest  of  the  poor)  stands  out.  David
accompanied and promoted them in a special and very discreet
way.

The  testimonies  received  confirm  that  he  was  kind  and
attentive to the confreres in the community, an exemplary
religious and a hard-working and committed apostle. From the
very first moment he won the hearts of everyone with his
kindness  and  serene  cheerfulness;  he  was  able  to  win  the
esteem  and  trust  of  people:  companions,  co-workers,
parishioners and young people, thanks to his optimism, good
sense, prudence and availability.



In addition to all this apostolic work, Davide was a much
loved confrere: he loved being in the Salesian community, the
confreres  appreciated  his  good  humour  and  his  ability  to
create close bonds.

The young people at Monte Salvado (the school for young people
from the jungle who attend the Salesian missionary community)
loved him very much, appreciated the fact that he was happy to
spend time with them during the break, and were impressed by
his  enthusiasm  when  he  taught  catechesis:  his  was  a  true
sacrament of presence.

His earthly journey ended there: after sharing the feast of
Mary Help of Christians with the parish community on 24 May
2022, he left for heaven in a car accident on his return
around  midnight.  His  final  celebration  of  Our  Lady  would
accompany him to Paradise.

Two fundamental traits that Don Bosco saw in St Francis de
Sales – apostolic charity and loving-kindness – are those he
most embodied. It is almost a reflection of what one of his
countrymen, Fr Antonio Cojazzi, used to say: “Cheerful face,
heart in hand, there goes the Salesian.”

We hope that he will obtain many holy vocations for us from
Heaven to accompany young people on their earthly journey. In
the meantime, let us pray for him.

Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, and may perpetual light
shine upon him. May he rest in peace.
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